



Dear parents

A pupil in Year 4 has tested positive for Coronavirus.

Following these results, we have worked closely with Public Health to identify any pupils and staff who need to isolate. Following this track and trace process, we have to do the following:

- Year 4 pupils need to isolate until midnight on Saturday 10th July.
- Pupils can return to school on Monday 12th July at usual times
- Year 4 pupils must stay at home.
- Any siblings and other family members can still go out and attend school.
- Year 4 pupils **can't come on to the school grounds** when bringing their siblings to school in the mornings or collecting at home time. Please call school to discuss alternative arrangements if needed.

Year 4 pupils will only need to get a test if they start showing symptoms themselves. If your child shows COVID symptoms, they will need to get a test and the rest of the household will need to isolate until the test results return.

YOU MUST INFORM SCHOOL IMMEDIATELY IF THIS HAPPENS.

If you need any advice at all, please contact school.

HOME LEARNING

Each day, the Year 4 teachers will upload learning tasks to Seesaw for that day and provide a recommended timetable to follow. Please make sure your child completes as much of the learning as possible. Pupils can also access Numbots, Education City and any other learning programmes.

Google Classroom meets for Year 4 pupils will start on Monday 5th July at 2:30pm. The meets will be on Monday, Tuesday, Thursday and Friday – NOT Wednesdays

FREE SCHOOL MEALS

If your child is entitled to free school meals, we can provide a hamper – email info@pinfold-st.walsall.sch.uk by 3:30pm.

We will contact you when your hamper is ready to collect.

We will keep you updated with any further information.

Please do not hesitate to email us on info@pinfold-st.walsall.sch.uk if you have any questions, alternatively you can call school after 9am in the mornings.

Kind regards

Mrs Toni Beech